
MassHealth Proposed Regulations

Encourage Premature Nursing Home Placement

130 C.M.R. 515.014

The Division of Medical Assistance has issued proposed MassHealth regulations which would create incentives to limit the use of long-term care insurance by frail elders. The new policy states that nursing home residents who use long-term care insurance benefits to pay for community care prior to entering a nursing home will not qualify to shelter assets from MassHealth estate recovery.  Sadly, this will encourage elders to enter nursing homes before they use their community care benefits and will force them to choose between staying at home or preserving assets for their family.

Current MassHealth regulations allow elderly nursing home residents to exempt assets from MassHealth estate recovery if they purchase long-term care insurance which meets state standards.  Many elders have purchased long-term care insurance thinking that they will qualify for the asset recovery exemption because their policies meet these standards.  However, the proposed regulations specify that asset exemption will be allowed only if the policy holder has not used any benefits as of the date of admission to a nursing home.

The proposed regulations will have the following negative impact on elders:

· The proposed regulations will discourage elders from aging in place.  Elders have overwhelmingly expressed a preference to remain at home as long as possible.

· The proposed regulations will create a disincentive for using private home care benefits, adding more cost to the MassHealth budget.

· The proposed regulations will unfairly penalize some elders who bought long-term care insurance policies with the understanding that they would qualify for an asset recovery exemption

· The proposed regulations will unfairly benefit insurers by creating disincentives to use the benefits covered under the long-term care insurance policy and paid for by policy holders

Please submit your comments to the proposed regulations.  Comments are due by November 12, 2004.  Comments may be addressed to:


Medicaid Director


EOHHS


One Ashburton Place Room 1109


Boston, MA  02108

For more information contact Deb Thomson at The PASS Group, (617) 227-6985.


